LafargeHolcim’s response to Bread for All & Twerwaneho Listeners' rejoinder
The Business and Human Rights Resource Centre invited Hima Cement to respond to the following rejoinder by Bread for All & Twerwaneho Listeners' Club to its earlier response
· "Position of TLC & BFA on the response of LafargeHolcim (LH) entitled “Response to Report on Child Labour in the Supply Chain of LafargeHolcim in Uganda” from May 2, 2017”
LafargeHolcim responded as follows;

The raw material audit program Hima put in place in April`16 was to conduct unannounced audits in the sites of all our raw material suppliers to ensure that we do not have child labour present.  It is important that we audited all raw materials and not just pozzolana and that we continue with this program on an unannounced basis.  We already have other controls in place for our own quarries which include having copies of identity documents to confirm the age of our employees and contractors.   In addition since April 2016, GPS monitoring systems are used to track vehicles supplying and transporting materials to and from the Hima plant providing additional transparency for our supply chain.

The independent investigation was carried out by "Control Risks" who are an independent business risk consultancy helping organisations across the world with political, security and integrity risks. They have a strong track record in performing independent investigations of complex issues and then guiding companies through a program of best practice.   The conclusion of this report, was that the investigators found no material evidence that Hima or its suppliers use or are aware of the use of child labor within the supply chain. This was shared in our press statement in May `16.   This investigation included interviews with representatives from the pozzolana quarry operators, the transport companies, truck drivers, community members and staff at Hima.

Hima Cement have made several requests to be provided with photographic evidence or transcripts from TLC, these have never been forthcoming.

Rationalisation of our supplier base for pozzolana was carried out already in 2014 to better manage our supply chain and to move to mechanised sources.

